Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, July 18, 1983

Present: Leslie MacNeil, chairman, John Jones and Katherine Ring. Selectmen met at 7:30, signed checks, letter to G. Allen with estimate of taxes for upcoming project.

Les once again reminder secretary to send for book on duties of the treasurer.

K. Ring offered to go over the school list with M. Tenney and J. Hill, to proof the students being charged to Antrim.

Brian Browns' building permit will need to have set backs listed. J. Jones will see Mr. McQuillan in regard to questions on his permit. Mr. Pleasants set up another appointment for the recycling committee. Selectmen will not be able to make the appointment tomorrow night as they will be going to the B.O.A. meeting. J. Jones and K. Ring did keep the scheduled appointment, unfortunately no one esse did from the State.

Library would like to put up a sign telling the hours of operation. The sign would be visible from the street. Mr. Pleasants was given an application to be completed. Size will be in compliance with the Town ordinances.

Edith Hill, treasurer requested permission to withdraw all money from Bank East as all checks have cleared. Permission granted.

A letter to go out to Mr. Lane in regard to his easement and corrections to his account. Copy of letter to be read by L. Henderson before it is mailed to correct any legal problems. L. MacNeil drafted letter.

Ron Zwirner was in to talk to the selectmen about the ROW to the cemetery. Poison ivy needs spraying.

Mr. Ross was in with his lisense. Neither Les, Kit nor John see a problem with his selling ice cream at the Lake. Pat Webber is to be notified.

of their directory

E. Perry said it was an oversight. J. Jones saw no problem with his leaving his card in each of the remaining books in the Town Hall. (Mr. G. feels that he is being denied his rights not having his name in the book and for the selectmen to be advertising for other businesses and not his.) K. Ring and L. MacNeil saw no problem with John's suggestion. Mr. G. saw the leaving of his card in the book as better than nothing. Selectmen see the argument being one with the woman's club not the selectmen's office.

Les has set up Aug 9th to go over all the property cards and blotter book along with everyone free in the office to work along and get all records straightened. Nancy, our summer youth has been a great help

Omended 25

straightening out records from early 1900 on. With her extra help it is the hope of all to get everything in the office up-dated.

John Jones has offered to join the Governors Council for job placements.

Registered letters to go out to all/who have failed to obtain permits.

Formula to figure out the Revenue Figures is unknown. Les drafted a letter to be sent along with the card to Dept.

Secretary left at 11:00

ems